April 14, 2009

Chairman Brad Anderson called the Annual meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, April 14, 2009.

Board members present were Brad Anderson, Mike Roberts, Denny Richardson, Tina Bee and Maureen Manore. 

Also attending were Sally Baecker, John Drier, Donna Gates, Carl Morsbach, Jeannie Reinhard, t Butch Reinhardt and Bruce Stafford.

Minutes were read from the April 2008 Annual Meeting meeting. Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the minutes as read and Mike Roberts seconded it. Vote passed unanimously.

FINANCIAL INSTITUTION:

Brad Anderson made a motion to keep Security Financial Bank as the Town Official Depository and Denny Richardson seconded. Vote passed unanimously.

The Financial Reports were handed out.  Mike Roberts made a motion to accept the Financial Report with a minor amendment to the date (change 2004 to 2008) and Sally Baecker seconded. Vote passed unanimously.

ROAD CONSTRUCTION/MAINTENANCE REPORT

Brad Anderson gave a report on the projected road construction and repair for the year.

· Byington Road paving will be completed from the Byington Bridge to County Road N.  

· Maple Lane culvert will be inspected. 

· The crushed rock inventory is 4200 yards. 

· Dust control cost sharing will be provided again this year.

· Other roads will receive rock, ditching and mowing as needed in general.

CITIZENS CONCERNS

Sally Baecker passed out information regarding Coordination.  She and Mike Roberts spoke about Coordination and asked that the Town Board look into adopting a resolution on Coordination 

Donna Gates thanked all the members of the Board for the work that they put in.

A discussion about the pros and cons of a subdivision ordinance was held.  Those opposed did not want government restrictions interfering with their property rights and land values.  Those that were in favor of one wanted some government control over chaotic building sites, private road placement and related safety issues.  Also discussed was the issue of how to decide lot sizes and different options that might keep regulations to a minimum.

Mike Roberts made a motion to adjourn the Annual meeting and Tina Bee seconded.

Time 8:20 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk 

